Executive Summary

The February ExComm meeting was postponed from Feb 9 to Feb 16 due to the snow on Feb 9th.

The agenda, the January meeting minutes, the treasurer's report were accepted by the ExComm.

We discussed the Section Rebate. I told the ExComm that the MGA compliance forms were completed on Feb 15th. We discussed upgrading members to senior members.

I asked that all officers complete training for their position by March 9th. Training can be found at this link: https://ieee-elearning.org/CLE/ Follow the training for IEEE Volunteers.

The following volunteer officer positions are open:

- 1. Membership Development Chair
- 2. Educational Activities Chair
- 3. Publicity Chair
- 4. Humanitarian Technology Chair

I will post descriptions of these roles in another article.

I've reminded all Officers to please ask for volunteers at all IEEE meetings. I want everyone to realize that the section needs volunteers for opportunities both long and short. Short opportunities include manning a booth, judging at a competition (robotics or hackathons), or speaking at a school. Longer opportunities include becoming an officer for a chapter, and affiliate, or the section.

I mentioned that the NH Engineer's week starts 2/20, and the NH Engineer's Week Banquet will be held on February 23rd.

The formal meeting adjourned at 6:55pm.

We talked about the TechIEEE radio show. Bob Smith and PES are working on topics and panelists for the March edition of the show. I am working on putting together a show on women in STEM fields.

Baris Kazar, the Computer Society Chair, announced Computer Society meetings March 23, April 6th, and April 20th.